# Eye on the World March 1, 2025

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of March 1, 2025.

# Compiled by Dave Havir

**Luke 21:34-36**—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).

• • • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: Historical statement – The media, politicians and the deep state were successful in obstructing the first presidential term of Donald Trump. Question – "Will the media, politicians and deep state repeat the successful obstruction during the second presidential term of Donald Trump?"

• • • • •

# Media and politicians – predicting Trump's failure

- Looking back to January 2025, an article by David Brooks titled "Opinion: How Trump Will Fail" was posted at nytimes.com on Jan. 23, 2025.
- An article by Alexander J. Motyl titled "Trump's Revolution Will End Badly for Himself, and for America" was posted at thehill.com on Feb. 21, 2025.
- A video titled "Trump, GOP Will 'Collapse' in 30 Days, Predicts James Carville" was posted at msnbc.com on Feb. 24, 2025.

# Media/politician obstruction of Trump's first term was very effective – can they repeat it?

- Looking back to January 2017, an article by Amber Phillips titled "Congressional Democrats Have Declared War on Donald Trump" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Jan. 31, 2017.
- Looking back to April 2019, an article by Senator Mitch McConnell titled "Time to Stop

the Democrats' Obstruction" was posted at politico.com on April 1, 2019.

• Looking back to April 2019, a press release titled "[John] Thune: Democrats' Dangerous Precedent Could Disrupt Senate for Decades to Come" was posted at thune.senate.gov on April 2, 2019. (The press release said: "Since President Trump Took Office, Democrats in the Senate have engaged in a systematic campaign of obstruction, pointlessly delaying qualified nominees for no reason other than the fact that Democrats dislike this president.")

• Looking back to January 2025, an article by Stephanie Lai titled "Trump's Second Term Start Shows Lessons Learned From His First" was posted at bloomberg.com on Jan. 22, 2025.

# Hillary Clinton and Democrats – had difficulty getting over losing to Trump in 2016

- Looking back to November 2016, a Reuters article by Maurice Tamman titled "[Hillary] Clinton Has 90 Percent Chance of Winning" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 7, 2016.
- Looking back to November 2016, an article by Staff titled "U.S. Election 2016 Result: Trump Beats Clinton to Take White House" was posted at Nov. 9, 2016.
- Looking back to September 2017, an article by Meghan Keneally and Allie Yang titled "Hillary Clinton Opens Up About the Moment She Realized She Lost [2016 Election]" was posted at abcnews.com on Sept. 13, 2017.
- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Kory Grow titled "Hillary Clinton Cries While Reading Her Unused 2016 Victory Speech in New Clip" was posted at rollingstone.com on Dec. 8, 2021.

### Hillary Clinton – was an election-deniers for years

- Looking back to September 2017, an article by Dan Merica titled "[Hillary] Clinton Opens Door to Questioning Legitimacy of 2016 Election" was posted at cnn.com on Sept. 18, 2017.
- Looking back to September 2019, an article by Colby Itkowitz titled "Hillary Clinton: Trump Is an 'Illegitimate President'" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Sept. 26, 2019.
- Looking back to August 2020, an article by Matthew Choi titled "Hillary Clinton to Biden: Don't Concede If the Election Is Close" was posted at politico.com on Aug. 25, 2020.
- Looking back to August 2020, a video titled "Hillary Clinton: Biden Should Not Concede Under Any Circumstances" was posted at msnbc.com on Aug. 25, 2020.

# Donald Trump – was an election-denier

• Looking back to November 2020, an article by Ebony Bowden titled "'Downcast Trump

Makes Baseless Election Fraud Claims [That the Election Is Being Stolen] in White House Address" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 6, 2020.

- Looking back to January 2021, a video titled "President Trump Says He Hopes Vice President Pence 'Comes Through' for Him at Electoral College Certification" was posted at c-span.org on Jan. 4, 2021.
- Looking back to June 2022, an article by Allie Griffin titled "'Trump Continues to Claim the 2020 Election Was 'Rigged and Stolen' in Response to January 6 Committee Hearings" was posted at nypost.com on June 13, 2022.

# Obstructing Trump first term – media/politicians promoted fake "Russian collusion" story

- Looking back to November 2021, an article by titled "Retract Every Russian Collusion Story and Fire Everyone Who Wrote Them" was posted at amgreatness.com on Nov. 15, 2021.
- Looking back to February 2022, an article by Gregg Jarrett titled "Hillary Clinton Was the Mastermind Behind the Trump-Russia Collusion Hoax and May Never Face Justice" was posted at foxnews.com on Feb. 15, 2022.
- Looking back to February 2022, an article by Adriana Cohen titled "They All Knew and Did Nothing to Stop the Russia Collusion Hoax" was posted at nypost.com on Feb. 18, 2022. (Wisconsin Senator Ron Johnson said: 'Michael Sussmann paid this Joffe guy [Rodney Joffe] to data-mine and come up with something that could infer, create an inference that's good enough for the FBI to start an investigation into the Trump campaign so they can use that information to win the 2016 presidential election. A classic dirty political trick that didn't work to win the [2016] election, but worked phenomenally well to handicap a president throughout his entire presidency. The American public ought to be outraged by what happened here, but the silence in the media is revealing. I've never believed the media was really duped; I think many members of the media were completely complicit."
- Looking back to July 2022, a video titled "New York Times Admits It Was 'Wrong' About Trump-Russia Collusion Hoax Reporting" was posted at youtube.com on July 22, 2022.
- Looking back to May 2023, an article by Staff titled "Special Counsel John Durham Concludes FBI Never Should Have Launched Full Trump-Russia Probe" was posted at cnn.com on May 16, 2023.
- Looking back to May 2023, an article by Ben Shapiro titled "Is the Russian Hoax the Worst Political Scandal in American History?" was posted at dailysignal.com on May 17, 2023.
- Looking back to May 2023, an article by Ingrid Jacques titled "Trump Was Right: 'Russian Collusion' Was a Hoax Good Luck Regaining Public's Trust' was posted at usatoday.com on May 17, 2023.

• Looking back to December 2024, an article by Brooke Singman titled "Trump FBI Director Pick Kash Patel 'Instrumental in Unraveling' Russia Collusion Hoax; Former Chair [Devin Nunes] Says" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 10, 2024.

# Obstructing Trump first term – NY Times & Washington Post fake story = Pulitzer Prizes

- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Hans A. Von Spakovsky titled "Will New York Times, Washington Post Return Pulitzer for Misleading Russia Collusion Stories?" was posted at heritage.org on Dec. 13, 2021.
- Looking back to May 2023, an article by Miles Dilworth titled "The Unraveling of the New York Times and Washington Post's Pulitzer Prize-Winning Stories: Durham's Damning Indictment of How the Mainstream Media Lapped Up Tales of Trump's Links to Moscow With No Credibility" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 16, 2023.

# Obstructing Trump first term – Trump impeached twice, but acquitted both times

- Looking back to December 2019, an article by Dareh Gregorian titled "Trump Impeached by the House for Abuse of Power, Obstruction of Congress" was posted at nbcnews.com on Dec. 18, 2019.
- Looking back to February 2020, an article by Christina Wilkie titled "Trump Acquitted of Both Charges in Senate Impeachment Trial" was posted at cnbc.com on Feb. 5, 2020.
- Looking back to January 2021, an article by Benjamin Siegel titled "Trump Makes History as First President to Be Impeached a Second Time" was posted at abcnews.com on Jan. 13, 2021.
- Looking back to February 2021, an article by Sam Levine and Lauren Gambino titled "Donald Trump Acquitted in Second Impeachment Trial" was posted at theguardian.com on Feb. 13, 2021.

# Of course, the deep state is real

- Looking back to September/October 2017, an article by Michael Crowley titled "The Deep State Is Real [the Term for Years to Describe Individuals and Institutions Who Exercise Power Independent of and Sometimes Over Civilian Political Leaders the Concept Was Active in Hindering Trump]" was posted at politico.com on Sept. 5, 2017.
- Looking back to December 2023, an article by William Upton titled "NYT Says Quiet Part Out Loud: 'Defeating Trump Is Just the Start" was posted at thenational pulse.com on Dec. 19, 2023.
- Looking back to January 2025, an article by Asawin Suebsaeng titled "Everyone Who Was Supposed to Protect You From This [Trump Being President Again] Failed Miserably" was

posted at rollingstone.com on Jan. 20, 2025.

. . . . .

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

# Trump and Europe

• An article by Daniel McCarthy titled "Trump Is Shaking Europe From Slumber" was posted at nypost.com on Feb. 24, 2025.

# JD Vance and Europe

- An article by Nathan Gay titled "Italian PM [Girogia Meloni] Defends Vance: Europe Has Been 'Sacrificed on the Altar of Wokeness' "was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 22, 2025.
- An article by Wallace White titled "'Long Overdue': It Only Took One Speech to Totally Expose Europe's Anti-Democratic Underbelly" was posted at dailycaller.com on Feb. 25, 2025.
- An article by Martin Gurri titled "War on Democracy: JD Vance Was Right to Rip Into Europe's Muzzling the Voice of the People" was posted at nypost.com on Feb. 25, 2025.
- An article by titled "Frontrunner of Romania's Annulled Election Georgescu Indicted Just Days After Vance Democracy Warning" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 26, 2025.

### Houthis – fired this type of missile at U.S.

• An article by Melanie Marich titled "Houthis Fired Surface-to-Air Missiles at U.S. Fighter Jets in First Attack of Its Kind" was posted at nypost.com on Feb. 22, 2025.

### Trump empowers U.S. military

• An article by James LaPorta titled "Trump Eases Rules on Military Raids and Airstrikes, Expanding Range of Who Can Be Targeted" was posted at cbsnews.com on Feb. 28, 2025.

### China – discovers large supply of thorium

• An article by Natasha Anderson and William Hunter titled "China Discovers 'Limitless' Energy Source That Could 'Power the Country for 60,000 Years' [Thorium Is a Slightly Radioactive Element That Can Be Used to Create a Type of Nuclear Power Station Called a Molten-Salt Reactor]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 28, 2025.

#### **USAID**

• An article by Daniel Greenfield titled "USAID Stole \$2 Billion From U.S. Taxpayers for Gaza Famine Hoax" was posted at frontpagemag.com on Feb. 21, 2025.

- An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "Hungary's [Viktor] Orban Warns Soros-Backed NGO Networks 'Fleeing to Brussels' After Trump USAID Shutdown" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 21, 2025.
- An article by Paul Vallas titled "How USAID Squandered Billions in Haiti and Around the Globe" was posted at nypost.com on Feb. 22, 2025.
- An article Tim Pearce titled "Border Patrol Takes Over USAID's DC Headquarters" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 22, 2025.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Rubio Cuts \$60+ Billion in Waste From State Department, USAID" was posted at dailywire.comon Feb. 26, 2025.
- An article by Victor Nava titled "Trump Administration Cutting More Than 90% of USAID's Foreign Aid Contracts: Documents" was posted at nypost.com on Feb. 26, 2025.
- An article by Katelynn Richardson titled "Supreme Court Pauses Order That Would Force Trump Administration to Pay Out \$2 Billion in Foreign Aid" was posted at dailycaller.com on Feb. 27, 2025.
- An article by Joseph Vazquez titled "USAID Granted \$1 Million in Tax Dollars to George Soros's Radical Global University" was posted at newsbusters.org on Feb. 28, 2025.

# Remembering October 7

- An article by Zvika Klein titled "'The Abraham Accords Will Survive October 7' Says Former Austrian Chancellor [Sebastian Kurz]" was posted at jpost.com on Feb. 21, 2025.
- An article by Ronny Reyes titled "Top Hamas Leader [Mousa Abu Marzouk in Qatar] Regrets Endorsing October 7 Terror Attack in Wake of Israeli Retaliation: Report" was posted at nypost.com on Feb. 24, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Kfar Aza Slams IDF Probe, Calls October 7 Response a 'Catastrophic Failure'" was posted at jpost.com on Feb. 26, 2025.

### **Israel – continues their retaliation**

- A video and an article by Staff titled "WATCH: Elite Yaman Unit Arrests Armed Terror Suspects En Route to Imminent Attack" were posted at jpost.com on Feb. 27, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Security Forces Arrested 75 Wanted Terrorists in West Bank

Operations" was posted at jpost.com on Feb. 27, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Israel Is Not Leaving Philadelphi Corridor; Official Says" was posted at jpost.com on Feb. 27, 2025.

### Hostage news – "unspeakable evil"

- An article by Joanie Margulies titled "'Unspeakable Evil': Kfir, Ariel Bibas Were Brutally Murdered in Gaza Captivity, Not by IAF Strike" was posted at jpost.com on Feb. 21, 2025.
- An article by Mathilda Heller titled "'We Don't Harm Children': Remembering Hamas's Lies on the Fate of the Bibas Family" was posted at jpost.com on Feb. 21, 2025.
- An article by Shane Galvin titled "Israel Delays Release of Palestinian Prisoners, Citing 'Degrading' and 'Cynical' Hostage Handovers" was posted at nypost.com on Feb. 22, 2025.
- An article by Douglas Altabef titled "Removing the Mask: Hamas Dropped Its Victim Narrative With Sadistic Hostage Releases Opinion" was posted at jpost.com on Feb. 27, 2025.

### Hostage news – Shiri Bibas and her sons

- An article by Staff titled "Hamas Returns Body of Shiri Bibas, Releases 6 Israeli Hostages in Final Exchange Under Cease-Fire Deal" was posted at nypost.com on Feb. 22, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Funeral Held for Shiri Bibas and Her Sons After Their Remains Handed Over by Hamas" was posted at foxnews.com on Feb. 26, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Israel Mourns: Crowds Line Streets in Honor of Shiri, Ariel and Kfir Bibas" was posted at jpost.com on Feb. 26, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "'Shiri, Please Watch Over Me': Yarden Bibas Gives Moving Eulogy at Funeral for Wife, Sons" was posted at jpost.com on Feb. 26, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Empire State Building, Other International Landmarks Light Up Orange in Honor of Bibas Family" was posted at jpost.com on Feb. 27, 2025.

#### Hostage news – more deceased victims returned

- An article by Kassy Akiva titled "Hamas to Hand Over Four Remaining Hostage Bodies From First Phase of Cease-Fire Agreement" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 26, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Tsachi Idan, Itzhak Elgarat, Ohad Yahalomi Murdered in Captivity; Israel Confirms" was posted at jpost.com on Feb. 27, 2025.

• An article by Raquel Guertzenstein Frohlich titled "Tsachi Idan's Remains Returned to Israel on Wednesday; Family Confirms" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 27, 2025.

- An article by Staff titled "Slaine Hostage Itzhak Elgarat Returned to Israel; Family Confirms" was posted at jpost.com on Feb. 27, 2025.
- An article by Danielle Greyman-Kennard titled "Slain Hostage Ohad Yahalomi (Who Saved His Family on October 7) Returned to Israel" was posted at jpost.com on Feb. 27, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Oldest Hostage Shlomo Mantzur (85) Returned to Israel; Family Confirms" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 27, 2025.

### **Hostage news – general**

- An article by Yaakov Katz titled "Israel's Hostage Negotiations Cannot Become Political Football Opinion" was posted at jpost.com on Feb. 21, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Hamas: The Only Way the Remaining Hostages Will Be Freed Is Through Commitment to Deal" was posted at jpost.com on Feb. 27, 2025.
- An article by Corinne Baum titled "Israel Begins Release of 602 Palestinian Prisoners in Exchange for Four Slain Hostages" was posted at jpost.com on Feb. 27, 2025.

### **Enemy tunnels**

• An article by Staff titled "Hamas Re-Purposing Explosives, Repairing Tunnels as Cease-Fire Deadline Nears" was posted at jpost.com on Feb. 27, 2025.

#### Anti-Semitism – international

- An article by Michael Starr titled "Sydney Nurse Charged for Threatening to Kill Israelis"
- was posted at jpost.com on Feb. 25, 2025.
- An article by Mathilda Heller titled "Hamas Members Suspected of Plotting Attacks Go on Trial in Germany" was posted at jpost.com on Feb. 25, 2025.
- An article by Mathilda Heller titled "Australia's Spy Chief: Anti-Semitism Now Agency's 'Top Priority' " was posted at jpost.com on Feb. 25, 2025.
- An article by Danielle Greyman-Kennard titled "'You Are Going to Pay in Blood' Amsterdam Jewish School Threatened With Shooting Attack" was posted at jpost.com on Feb. 26, 2025.
- An article by Amichai Stein titled "[Foreign Minister Gideon] Sa'ar: EU Parties Need to

Improve Anti-Israeli, Anti-Semitic Rhetoric" was posted at jpost.com on Feb. 27, 2025.

• An article by Yuval Levy titled "Canadian Neo-Nazi Indicted for Assaulting Jewish Civilian" was posted at jpost.com on Feb. 27, 2025.

• An article by Willem Hart titled "The Forever Enemy: How Anti-Semites Brand Jews as the Perfect Evil – Opinion" was posted at jpost.com on Feb. 27, 2025.

#### Jerusalem Post – business

- An article by Staff titled "Quantum Machines Secures \$170 Million in Series C Funding Round" was posted at jpost.com on Feb. 26, 2025.
- An article by Shira Sapir titled "Israel's Biggest Mall Opens Today in Herzliya" was posted at jpost.com on Feb. 27, 2025.
- An article by Idan Rubin titled "Is Automation Improving Humanity or Replacing It? Opinion" was posted at jpost.com on Feb. 27, 2025.

# More articles - Jerusalem Post

- An article by Staff titled "Leading Israel's Future: The Jerusalem Post's Women Leaders Summit 2025" was posted at jpost.com on Feb. 20, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "MSNBC Kicks Joy Reid, Other Israel Critics From Network" was posted at jpost.com on Feb. 26, 2025.
- An article by Hannah Brown titled "Gal Gadot to Be a Presenter at the 97<sup>th</sup> Academy Awards" was posted at jpost.com on Feb. 27, 2025.
- An article by Ohad Merlin titled "Abu Dhabi Hosts Second International Dialogue of Civilizations and Tolerance Conference" was posted at jpost.com on Feb. 27, 2025.
- An article by Gol Kalev titled "The West Is Colonizing the Palestinian Cause [The West Has Sabotaged Palestinian Lives and Injected the Belief That Israel Is to Blame] Opinion" was posted at jpost.com on Feb. 27, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Blinken Wanted Sanctions on IDF Unit 504, Israel Prevented It at Last Minute" was posted at jpost.com on Feb. 27, 2025.

#### Iran

• An article by Benjamin Weinthal titled "Iran Tests Trump as Regime General Says It Will Wipe Israel Off the Map" was posted at foxnews.com on Feb. 22, 2025.

• An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Iran Dramatically Increases Its Stockpile of Enriched Uranium as Regime Grows Desperate" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 26, 2025.

- An article by Amira El-Fekki titled "Israel Threatens Military Action to Stop Iran Going Nuclear" was posted at newsweek.com on Feb. 26, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Israeli Arrested After Photographing Shin Bet Head's House for Iran" was posted at jpost.com on Feb. 27, 2025.
- An article by Seth J. Frantzman titled "Iran Condemns Israeli Strikes in Southern Syria, Putting Damascus in Spotlight" was posted at jpost.com on Feb. 27, 2025.
- An article by Amir Daftari titled "Iran Open to Talks With Trump's U.S." was posted at newsweek.com on Feb. 28, 2025.

#### Saudi Arabia

- An article by Fred Harter titled "Saudi Border Forces Accused of Killing 'Hundreds of Ethiopian Migrants'" was posted at theguardian.com on Feb. 28, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Ramadan 2025: Crescent Moon Sighted in Saudi Arabia, the Holy Month Starts Saturday" was posted at economictimes.com on Feb. 28, 2025.

### Russia-Ukraine war – reminder, Trump was criticized for being too hard on Ukraine

- An article by Editorial Board titled "Trump Is Asking for Far Too Much 'Payback' From War-Torn Ukraine" was posted at nypost.com on Feb. 18, 2025.
- An article by Editorial Board titled "Trump Tilts Toward a Ukraine Sellout" was posted at wsj.com on Feb. 19, 2025.
- An article by Peter Nicholas titled "Trump's Hostility Toward Ukraine Creates a Conservative Rift" was posted at nbcnews.com on Feb. 21, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Ukraine Hemmed In as U.S. Support Wanes Three Years After Russian Invasion" was posted at bnn-news.com (Baltic News Network) on Feb. 23, 2025.
- An article by Sherwin Pomerantz titled "Ally for a Price: The United States Abandoned Ukraine Opinion" was posted at jpost.com on Feb. 27, 2025.

# Russia-Ukraine war – interesting decision by Ukrainian parliament

• An article by Staff titled "Ukrainian Parliament Rejects Resolution Supporting Zelensky" was posted at dpa.com (German Press Agency) on Feb. 24, 2025.

# Russia-Ukraine war – Zelensky and Trump

• A Reuters article by Staff titled "Zelenskiy Says He Is Willing to Quit Presidency If It Means Peace in Ukraine" was posted at reuters.com on Feb. 23, 2025.

- An article by Colin Freeman titled "The War Hero, the Putin Stooge and the Champion Boxer: Who Could Replace Zelensky?" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on Feb. 23, 2025.
- An article by Oliver JJ Lane titled "Ukraine Agrees to Trump's Rare Earth Minerals Deal, Zelensky to Sign in Washington on Friday" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 26, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Trump Tells Zelensky He's Gambling With WW-III in Heated Oval Office Meeting" was posted at nypost.com on Feb. 28, 2025.

# Russia-Ukraine war – general news

- An editorial by Staff titled "'The Guardian' View on Trump and Putin: Ukraine's Future Must Not Be Decided Without It ['The U.S. President Wants to End His War, and Is Happy to Do So on Russian Terms']" was posted at theguardian.com on Feb. 13, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Putin Will Only End the War When There Is a Deal 'That Suits Russia' [Russian Foreign Minister Sergei] Lavrov Declares as Horrific New Evidence Emerges of Ukrainian Troops Being Executed and Zelensky Warns Vladimir 'Will Never Give Us Peace'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 24, 2025.
- An article by Isabel Vincent titled "With Ukraine War Aid Reaching \$280 Billion, Who's Really Funding the Most the U.S. or EU?" was posted at nypost.com on Feb. 25, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "North Korea Appears to Have Deployed Additional Troops to Russia; South Korean Spy Agency" was posted at Yonhap News Agency on Feb. 27, 2025.

### **Comments about China – general**

- An article by Staff titled "New Zealand Says Chinese Naval Vessel Fired Live Rounds in Sea Drill Near Australia" was posted at breitbart.com n Feb. 22, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Trump Targets China With Biggest Salvo So Far in Second Term" was posted at bloomberglaw.com on Feb. 24, 2025.

#### **Comments about China and Taiwan**

• An article by John Hayward titled "Taiwan Scrambles Ships and Planes After China Begins Live-Fire Drill Without Warning" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 26, 2025.

• An article by Josh Wingrove titled "Trump Declines to Say If U.S. Would Protect Taiwan From Invasion" was posted at bloomberg.com on Feb. 26, 2025.

• An article by Helen Davidson titled "China's Defense Ministry Warns Taiwan 'We Will Get You, Sooner or Later'" was posted at theguardian.com on Feb. 28, 2025.

#### **Covid vaccines – side effects**

• An article by John Ely titled "Covid Vaccine Syndrome [Identified in England] Has Destroyed Our Lives, Suspected Victims in Their Own Haunting Words: "We've Been Left to Rot" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 28, 2025.

### Climate agenda – international

• An article by Ireland Owens titled "Energy Giant [BP] Backpedals on Green Goals, Plans to Shell Out Billions on Oil and Gas" was posted at dailycaller.com on Feb. 26, 2025.

#### International – electric vehicles

• A Reuters article titled "Tesla Market Value Tumbles Below \$1 Trillion as Europe Sales Plummet, Concerns Grow About Musk" was posted at nypost.com on Feb. 25, 2025.

### Reminders – China talks climate change, but produces coal

- Looking back to November 2023, a Reuters article by Colleen Howe and Ella Cao titled "In China's Coal Country, Full Steam Ahead With New Power Plants Despite Climate Pledges" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 30, 2023.
- Looking back to December 2023, an article by Seth Borenstein titled "World Carbon Dioxide Emissions Increase Again, Driven by China, India and Aviation" was posted at apnews.com on Dec. 4, 2023.

### International abortion laws

- An article by Staff titled "Woman (74) Charged Under Abortion Protest Law [The Abortion Services—Safe Access Zones—Act Prevents Any Protests or Vigils Taking Place Within 656 Feet of 30 Clinics Offering Abortion Services in Scotland]" was posted at bbc.com on Feb. 19, 2025.
- An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "[Vice President JD] Vance Vindicated: 74-Year-Old Woman Charged After 'Silent Vigil' Outside Abortion Clinic in Scotland" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 21, 2025.

# **Germany – government**

• A Reuters article by Staff titled "Conservative Victor [Friedrich] Merz Faces Battle to Form Coalition as Far-Right AfD Waits in Wings" was posted at reuters.com on Feb. 23, 2025.

- A Reuters article by Sarah Marsh and Matthias Williams titled "German Election Victor [Friedrich] Merz Plans Pivot From U.S. as Coalition Talks Loom" was posted at reuters.com on Feb. 23, 2025.
- An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "Likely German Chancellor Rejects Trump, Accuses U.S. of Russian-Style Election Interference, Calls for 'Independence' From America" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 24, 2025.

# Nigeria – Christians targeted

- Looking back to April 2023, an article titled "Over 50,000 Christians Killed in Nigeria by Islamist Extremists" was posted at vaticannews.va on April 17, 2023.
- Looking back to February 2024, an article by Bhaswati Bhattacharjee titled "62,000 Nigerian Christians Murdered Since 2000" was posted at genocidewatch.com on Feb. 29, 2024.
- Looking back to September 2024, an article by Paul Tilsley titled "Thousands of Christians 'Deliberately Targeted' and Killed in Nigeria; New Report Says" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 3, 2024.
- Looking back to September 2024, an article by Staff titled 56,000 Killed in Nigeria's Ethnic and Religious Violence Christians Disproportionately Affected" was posted at catholicnewsagency.com on Sept. 3, 2024.
- Looking back to January 2025, an article titled "Nigeria Tops Report for Number of Christians Killed, Kidnapped in 2024" was posted at catholicnewsagency.com on Jan. 15, 2025.

# **Congo – Christian beheadings**

• An article by Paul Tilsley titled "70 Christians Beheaded in African Country [Democratic Republic of Congo] by ISIS-Aligned Militants, Groups Say; World Mostly Silent" was posted at foxnews.com on Feb. 22, 2025.

# **BRICS** – Turkey

- Looking back to October 23, a video titled "Why Turkey Seeks to Become First NATO Member in BRICS" was posted at youtube.com on Oct. 23, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "EU Stalemate Fuels Turkish Ambition to Join BRICS; Minister Says" was posted at bloomberg.com on Feb. 21, 2025.

• An article by Frances Martel titled "Turkey Says BRICS Froze It Out, Paused New Member Process" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 26, 2025.

#### **BRICS** – de-dollarization efforts

• An article by Vladimir Popescu titled "De-Dollarization Efforts 'Won't Stop' as Global Giants [BRICS Nations] Defy Trump's 100% Tariff Warning" was posted at watcher.guru on Feb. 28, 2025.

### **South Africa**

- A Reuters article by Staff titled "South Africa Faces Highest Level Power Cuts as Generation Units Fail" was posted at reuters.com on Feb. 23, 2025.
- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "South African President Ramaphosa Attacks Trump, Vows to Arrest Netanyahu" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 26, 2025.

# Parade of planets

- Looking back to January 2025, a article by Reda Wigle titled "A Magical Planetary Alignment Will Occur This Month How, Where and When to See It Happen" was posted at nypost.com on January 20, 2025.
- An article by David Landsel titled "Rare Photo Said to Capture All Planets Including Earth at Once for the First Time Ever: 'Very Tricky'" was posted at nypost.com on Feb. 26, 2025.

### International news - miscellaneous

- An article by Yuri Kageyama titled "Rich in Cash, Japan Automaker Toyota Builds a City to Test Futuristic Mobility" was posted at apnews.com on Feb. 22, 2025.
- An editorial by Staff titled "The Guardian View on Haiti's Deepening Crisis: Abandoning People When They Most Need Support" was posted at theguardian.com on Feb. 23, 2025.
- A Reuters article by Staff titled "More Than 1,000 Syrians Died in Airport Prison Under Assad; Report Says" was posted at reuters.com on Feb. 27, 2025.
- An article by Aldgra Fredly titled "Mexico Extradites 29 Cartel Members to U.S." was posted at theepochtimes.com on Feb. 28, 2025.

 $\bullet$   $\bullet$   $\bullet$   $\bullet$ 

<sup>&</sup>quot;Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United

States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

# When are Republicans going to get serious?

• An article by Shawn Fleetwood titled "DOGE's Work Is Meaningless Unless Republicans Get Serious About Cutting Spending" was posted at thefederalist.com on Feb. 25, 2025

- An article by David Bahnsen titled "The Full Truth About the Great Things DOGE Can and Cannot Do" was posted at foxnews.com on Feb. 27, 2025.
- An article by Hana Kabele Gala titled "DOGE May Force Bureaucrats to Think Twice Before Spending Your Tax Dollars" was posted at thefederalist.com on Feb. 28, 2025.

### Be prepared – U.S. tariffs are expected to temporarily hurt U.S. citizens

- Looking back to March 2024, a video titled "Javier Milei [Explains] How Import Tariffs [Temporarily] Weaken the Economy and Your Wallet" was posted at youtube.com on March 12, 2024.
- An article by Christian K. Caruzo titled "Argentina Logs Lowest Inflation in Five Years" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 14, 2025.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Peter] Navarro: Removing Tariffs Once We Get Fairness Will Lower Revenue, but We'll Gain Revenue From Jobs Coming to U.S." was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 26, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "[Drug Giant] Eli Lilly Announces Plan to Invest \$27 Billion in America Amid Trump Tariff Threats" was posted at dailycaller.com on Feb. 26, 2025.

# Reminder – Joe Biden & Kamala Harris lied about the "Inflation Reduction Act"

- Looking back to August 2023, an article by Brianna Lyman titled "Inflation Reduction Act 'Has Nothing to Do With Inflation' Biden Says" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 11, 2023.
- Looking back to August 2024, an article by Staff titled "Kamala Fumbles Over Words While Admitting 'Inflation Reduction Act' Not About Inflation" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 30, 2024.
- Looking back to September 2024, an article by Nick Gilbertson titled "Biden Admits 'Inflation Reduction Act' [Which Included \$369 Billion for Green Energy Initiatives] Was Wrongly Named: 'We Should Have Named It What It Was'" was posted at breitbart.com on

Sept. 5, 2024.

• Looking back to September 2024, an article by Jack Hellner titled "Inflation Reduction Act's Costs Are Skyrocketing" was posted at americanthinker.com on Sept. 9, 2024.

### Politicians and media – choosing to defend waste, fraud and greed

- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Editor-in-Chief Alex] Marlow: DOGE Has Democrats Defending Every Crazy Waste of Money" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 15, 2025.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "New York Time's [Pamela] Paul: 'Only Way' for Democrats to Argue Against Trump on Foreign Aid Is to Defend Status Quo [Claiming That the Government Is Working Fine]" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 15, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Tech Guru Admired by Musk Estimates 'Over \$100 Billion' in Taxpayer Money Is Being Wasted or Stolen" was posted at nypost.com on Feb. 25, 2025.

### **Democrats loved "unelected power" – until....**

• An article by Charles Lipson titled "Democrats Loved 'Unelected Power' Until Trump Turned Their Own Weapon Against Them" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on Feb. 11, 2025. ("The Party of FDR and Obama created a powerful executive to ram through 'progressive' programs. Now, it's being used to dismantle them.")

# **DOGE – Department of Government Efficiency**

- An article by Aubrie Spady titled "Caesars Palace, MLB Stadium, an Ice Cream Truck: DOGE Reveals How Schools Spent Billions in Covid-Relief Funds" was posted at foxnews.com on Feb. 21, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "DOGE, EPA Cut \$67 Million in Grants for Lefty Groups Pushing Biden's 'Environmental Justice' Mandate" was posted at nypost.com on Feb. 22, 2025.
- An article by Mark Montgomery titled "The Pentagon Must Cut \$50 Billion of Waste Put This Weapon [the Long-Range Standoff Missile, Which Will Cost at Least \$16 Billion Over the Next 10 Years] on the Chopping Block" was posted at nypost.com on Feb. 23, 2025.
- An article by Olivia Rondeau titled "DOGE Saves \$40 Million After Receiving Tip on 'Wasteful' Contract" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 24, 2025.
- An article by Zachary Stieber titled "Musk Says DOGE Has Made Mistakes, but Fixed Quickly" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Feb. 26, 2025.
- An article by Wallace White titled "Trump State Department Notches Roughly \$60 Billion in 'Savings' After Taking Torch to Wasteful Funding; Memo Says" was posted at

dailycaller.com on Feb. 26, 2025.

• An article by Ron Hart titled "DOGE Doesn't 'Put Democracy at Risk' – DOGE Is Democracy" was posted at dailycaller.com on Feb. 26, 2025.

### **States creating DOGE**

• An article by Charlie McCarthy titled "Red States Creating DOGE-Like Task Forces" was posted at newsmax.com on Feb. 27, 2025.

### **Preposterous criticism of Elon Musk**

• An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Democrat Congresswoman [Marcy Katpur of Ohio]: Musk Can't Be Trusted Because He's an Immigrant [but Apparently, She Didn't Realize That Musk Has Been Here for 22 Years]" was posted at townhall.com on Feb. 27, 2025.

### Who is sponsoring DOGE protests?

• An article by Staff titled "Exposing the Fake DOGE Protests [Orchestrated by Left-Wing Groups Backed by George Soros]" was posted at thenational pulse.com on Feb. 27, 2025.

#### **Obstructionist Democrats**

- An article by Seth Barron titled "Trump's 'Garden of Heroes' (Including Black Americans) Won't Be in New York Thanks to the #Resistance" was posted at nypost.com on Feb. 21, 2025.
- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "After Signing \$50 Million to Fight Trump, Newsom Asks Congress for \$40 Billion in Fire Relief Without Oversight" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 23, 2025.
- An article by Margot Cleveland titled "Institutional Resistance to Trump Proves the Left's Disdain for Democracy" was posted at thefederalist.com on Feb. 24, 2025.
- An article by Martin Tribe titled "Fired MSNBC Far-Left 'Reidout' Host Calls for Resistance Against Trump's 'Fascist' Policies" was posted at the populist times.com on Feb. 26, 2025.

# **Predictable threat = lawfare judges**

• An article by Daniel Chaitin titled "'Impeachathon' Ensnares Growing Number of 'Get-Trump' Judges" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 27, 2025.

# **Another predictable threat = rhetoric promoting physical violence**

• An article by John Nolte titled "Department of Justice Asks [California] Democrat Rep. [Robert] Garcia to Clarify 'Actual Weapons' Threat Against Elon Musk" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 21, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "GOP Rep. Crenshaw Hit With Ethics Complaint Over Appearing to Say He'd 'Kill' Tucker Carlson' was posted at just thenews.com on Feb. 27, 2025.

# Censorship

- An article by Geoffrey Dickens titled "Censored! ABC, CBS, NBC Spend Less Than Two Minutes on DOGE Taxpayer Savings" was posted at newsbusters.org on Feb. 24, 2025.
- An article by Mariane Angela titled "'Greatest Threat to Free Speech': Ted Cruz Aims to Take Legal Action Against Big Tech for Censoring Conservative Media" was posted at dailycaller.com on Feb. 26, 2025.
- An article by Brianna Lyman titled "Propaganda Press Upset Trump Could Shut Down Cybersecurity and Infrastructure Agency (CISA) Election Censorship" was posted at thefederalist.com on Feb. 27, 2025.

### Legacy media in turmoil

- An article by Jorge Bonilla titled "CBS Sunday Morning Desperately Tries to Make "Constitutional Crisis" a Thing" was posted at newsbusters.org on Feb. 23, 2025.
- An article by John Loftus titled "Anti-Trump Media Narrative Blows Up, Exposing the Left's Desperation" was posted at dailycaller.com on Feb. 25, 2025.
- An article by Miranda Devine titled "Pitiful Lefty White House Press Corps Whines About Access After Barely Making a Peep When Biden Was AWOL in Office" was posted at nypost.com on Feb. 26, 2025.
- An article by John Loftus titled "The Media Is Having Its Worst Week Ever, and We're Only One Month Into Trump 2.0" was posted at dailycaller.com on Feb. 26, 2025.

### Media access – Trump is available to the media

• An article by Steven Nelson titled "Trump Has Answered More Than 1,000 Press Questions in First Month of Second Term – 7 Times More Than Biden in Same Period" was posted at nypost.com on Feb. 25, 2025.

# Media access – Elon Musk gave a wise condition

An article by Nika Shakhnazarova titled "Elon Musk Says He'll Appear on 'The Daily

Show' – but Only Under One Condition [If the Show Airs Unedited]" was posted at nypost.com on Feb. 27, 2025.

# Revoking press passes – people forget that Biden revoked hundreds of press passes

- An article by Harold Hutchison titled "Scott Jennings Reminds CNN Panel Suggesting Trump Acting Like Putin That Biden Revoked Hundreds of Press Passes" was posted at dailycaller.com on Feb. 26, 2025.
- An article by Ashe Schow titled "FLASHBACK: White House Correspondents' Association Remained Silent When Biden Cut 442 Reporters' Press Credentials" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 26, 2025.

# Illegal immigration – terrorists

• An article by Louis Casiano titled "Illegal Immigrant, Alleged ISIS Operative, Charged With Financing Terror, Gun Violations and Immigration Fraud" was posted at foxnews.com on Feb. 27, 2025.

### Illegal immigration – Venezuelan Gang (Tren De Aragua)

• An article by Christian K. Caruzo titled "Venezuela's Nicolas Maduro Claims Biden Moved Tren De Aragua Into U.S." was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 21, 2025.

# Illegal immigration – recognize those helping illegal immigrants avoid ICE

- An article by Jason Walsh titled "Liberal Activists Disrupt ICE Operations After Posting Agents' Photos, Names and Phone Numbers" was posted at dailyfetched.com on Feb. 25, 2025.
- An article by Charlie McCarthy titled "House Oversight to Grill Sanctuary City Mayors" was posted at newsmax.com on Feb. 27, 2025.

# Illegal immigration – general comments

• An article by Thomas English titled "The Left's Biggest Fire Breathers [Gavin Newsom, Josh Shapiro, Gretchen Whitmer and JB. Pritzker] Quietly Bending the Knee to Trump's Border, Cost-Cutting Agenda" was posted at dailycaller.com on Feb. 26, 2025.

# **Anti-Israel protesters – colleges**

• An article by Staff titled "Students Stage Sit-In at Barnard College Building at Columbia, Calling for 'Intifada Revolution'" was posted at jpost.com on Feb. 27, 2025.

#### FBI's Kash Patel – new decisions

• An article by Tim Pearce titled "Kash Patel to Relocate Hundreds of FBI Staff Out of DC:

Report" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 21, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "New FBI Leader Kash Patel Tapped to Run ATF as Acting Director" was posted at foxnews.com on Feb. 22, 2025.

# DEI casualty? - Chairman of Joint Chiefs of Staff (General CQ Brown) dismissed

- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Pentagon Purge Begins: Trump Fires America's Highest Ranking Military Officer [Joint Chiefs of Staff CQ Brown]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 21, 2025.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[CNN Political Adviser] Van Jones: [General Charles] Brown Was Fired Due to 'Slander That He's Woke and DEI' He Just Had Policies to Make Diverse Military 'Cohesive'" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 22, 2025.

# **DEI** – supporters

- Looking back to March 2024, an article by Khaleda Rahman titled "Is DEI a Racial Slur? Rise in Term Outrages Black Americans" was posted at newsweek.com on March 30, 2024.
- An article by Dan Raby titled "Pastor Jamal Bryant Calls for 40-Day 'Fast' From Target Over End of DEI Policy" was posted at fox5atlanta.com on Feb. 3, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Is DEI a Racial Slur? Rise in Term Outrages Black Americans" was posted at nul.org (National Urban League) on Feb. 22, 2025.
- An article by Katabella Roberts titled "Teachers Union [Randi Weingarten] Sues Education Department Over Anti-DEI Policy" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Feb. 26, 2025.
- An article by Jason Walsh titled "Angry Leftists Stage '24-Hour Blackout' Boycott in Protest of Trump's DEI Cuts [Swearing Off Amazon, Walmart, Best Buy, McDonalds and 'Other Fast-Food Joints']" was posted at dailyfetched.com on Feb. 28, 2025.

#### **DEI** – critics

- Looking back to August 2024, an article by Max Hauptman titled "John Deere Drops Diversity Initiatives, Pledges to No Longer Join 'Social or Cultural Awareness Parades'" was posted at usatoday.com on Aug. 12, 2024.
- Looking back to August 2024, an article by Megan Cerullo titled "Harley-Davidson Is

Dropping DEI Policies After Pressure From Diversity Critics" was posted at cbsnews.com on Aug. 19, 2024.

- An article by Staff titled "Target Went All In on DEI Its Sudden Pullback Has Black Sellers Reeling" was posted at nytimes.com on Feb. 5, 2025.
- An article by David Spector titled "Walmart Shareholders Send Letter of Support for Reining in DEI Policies After Democrat AG Backlash" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Feb. 17, 2025.
- An article by David Spector titled "Pepsi Drops DEI Chief, Representation Goals but Not Everyone Is Convinced" was posted at foxnews.com on Feb. 21, 2025.
- An article by Breccan F. Thies titled "[Attorney] Harmeet Dhillon Says Corporations With DEI Racial Quotas Could Be Prosecuted for Civil Rights Violations" was posted at thefederalist.com on Feb. 26, 2025.
- An article by Zach Jewell titled "Attorney General Pam Bondi Dismisses DEI Lawsuits Filed Against Police, Fire Departments Under Biden Administration" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 27, 2025.

# Politicians' climate agenda

• An article by Nick Pope titled "FBI Probing \$20 Billion Green Fund for Potential Fraud" was posted at dailycaller.com on Feb. 28, 2025.

# **Covid – general comments**

- An article by Melissa Rudy titled "Scientists Find Clues on Why Covid Vaccine Causes Chronic Health Problems in Some" was posted at foxnews.com on Feb. 24, 2025.
- An article by Emma Colton titled "Multimillion-Dollar Biden-Era Covid-19 Vaccination Project Halted by Trump's HHS" was posted at foxnews.com on Feb. 25, 2025.

#### Pro-life

- Looking back to May 2023, an article by Mansur Shaheen titled "[Massachusetts] Doctors Perform World-First Brain Surgery on Baby With Deadly Genetic Disorder While It Is Still Inside Its Mom's Uterus" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 4, 2023.
- An article by Leif Le Mahieu titled "Pro-Life Advocate Says Trump Sent 'Powerful Message' With Pardons of Peaceful Protesters" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 25, 2025.

#### **Pro-abortion**

• An article by Amanda Harding titled "Actress [Natasha Lyonne] Rants About 12-Year-Olds Not Having Abortion Access" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 24, 2025.

• An article by Mairead Elordi titled "Women Who Have Abortions More Likely to Attempt Suicide; Study Finds" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 27, 2025.

### Transgender – supporting transgender movement

- An article by Adam Pack titled "It Appears Democrats Have Finally Picked a Hill to Die On [Transgender Issues]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Feb. 22, 2025.
- An article by Elizabeth Weibel titled "Wisconsin Governor Tony Evers Supports Bill Replacing 'Mother' With 'Inseminated Person'" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 21, 2025.
- An article by Jason Cohen titled "James Carville Says He Doesn't 'Give a [Expletive]' About Efforts to 'Protect' Girls in Sports' was posted at dailycaller.com on Feb. 24, 2025.
- A video and an article by Staff titled "Watch: James Carville Mocks Americans Fighting for Women's Sports: 'These [Expletive] Idiots' "were posted at lifezette.com on Feb. 24, 2025.
- An article by Brittany Chain titled "Bill Maher Eviscerates Obama Speechwriter [Jon Lovett] Over Democrats Obsession With Divisive Issue [Transgender Rights]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 24, 2025.

# **Transgender – rejecting transgender movement**

- An article by Hannah Knudsen titled "Poll: Most Democrats Oppose Trump's Embrace of Biological Truth Recognizing Two Sexes" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 21, 2025.
- An article by John Oyewale titled "[Governor Glenn] Youngkin Board Ends 'Gender Affirming Care' at University of Virginia Hospital" was posted at dailycaller.com on Feb. 22, 2025.
- An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Secretary of State Marco Rubio Moves to Ban Visas for Transgender Athletes" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 26, 2025.

# Transgender - many eyes on Maine governor

- A video titled "[Conservative] Hugh Hewitt Says Trump Had 'Big Win' Confronting Maine Governor [Predicting Voters to Be an 80-20 Split Against Her Position]" was posted at rumble.com on Feb. 21, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Democratic Governors Balance Whether to Fight or Pacify After Trump Threatens One of Their Own [Maine's Janet Mills]" was posted at breitbart.com on

Feb. 23, 2025.

• An article by Warner Tod Huston titled "Maine Republican [State Rep. Laurel Libby] Says 'Extreme' Trans Athlete Policy Will Cost State Millions" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 24, 2025.

### **Exploiting minors**

• An article by Abigail Rubinstein titled "[Four] Online Neo-Nazi Group Members [Operational in California] Arrested on Federal Charges for Exploiting Minors [and Producing Child Sexual Abuse Material]" was posted at jpost.com on Feb. 27, 2025.

# Teens beating adult

• A video and an article by Richard Pollina titled "Dozens of Vicious Bike-Riding Teens Gang Up and Beat LA Driver 'in Broad Daylight': Video" were posted at nypost.com on Feb. 26, 2025.

#### Theft

• An article by Staff titled "Thieves Targeting Freight Trains in California and Arizona Deserts Make Off With \$2 Million Worth of Nikes" was posted at apnews.com on Feb. 24, 2025.

### **Police impersonator**

• An article by Staff titled "Long Island Cop Allegedly on Mob Payroll Staged Fake Raid That Didn't Fool Illicit Gamblers: 'These Are Not Real Police'" was posted at nypost.com on Feb. 26, 2025.

# Republican politicians

• An article by Steven F. Hayward titled "Why My Fellow California Republicans Should Consider a Celebrity Democrat for Governor – No Joke [Since Republicans Don't Fare Well, He Recommends Nominating Someone Like Democrat Bill Maher for the Republican Ticket]" was posted at nypost.com on Feb. 26, 2025.

#### Who will lead the Democrats?

- An article by Christopher Jacobs titled "Health Policy 'Experts' Won't Give Up Marxist Agenda Despite Election Trouncing" was posted at thefederalist.com on Feb. 21, 2025.
- An article by Katelynn Richardson titled "Top Biden Officials Who Helped Weaponize DOJ Land Cushy University Gigs" was posted at dailycaller.com on Feb. 25, 2025.

• An article by Zachary Stieber titled "Tim Walz Rules Out Run for Open U.S. Senate Seat in Minnesota" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Feb. 26, 2025.

#### Kamala Harris

- Looking back to October 2024, an article by Gabriel Hays titled "Democrat Strategist James Carville Certain Harris Will Win" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 23, 2024.
- An article by Marc Tamasco titled "James Carville Said Democrats Started Their 'Seventh String Quarterback' by Running Kamala Harris in 2024" was posted at foxnews.com on Feb. 1, 2025.
- Looking back to December 2024, an article by Edward-Isaac Dovere titled "Harris Debates Her Future: A Run for California Governor That Would Take 2028 Off the Table" was posted at cnn.com on Dec. 15, 2024.
- A video titled "Kamala Harris Gets Strong Poll Numbers in California Governor's Race Despite No Announcement" was posted at cbsnews.com on Feb. 24, 2025.
- An article by Patrick Reilly titled "Trump Reveals Whom Biden Blamed for Democrats' 2024 Election Defeat and It's Not Kamala Harris [Biden said: 'I Blame Barack']" was posted at nypost.com on Feb. 28, 2025.

#### **Jasmine Crockett**

- An article by John Loftus titled "Rep. Jasmine Crockett's Spectacular Train-Wreck May Come Back to Haunt Democrats [Because She Claims That There Is Not Fraud and Waste in the Federal Government]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Feb. 21, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Democrat Jasmine Crockett 'Rooting' for Mexico and Canada in Sports Because Trump Is President" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 21, 2025.

#### Gavin Newsom – is born connected

- Looking back to September 2018, an article by Seema Mehta titled "How Eight Elite San Francisco Families Funded Gavin Newsom's Political Ascent [Newsom Wasn't Born Rich, but He Was Born Connected]" was posted at latimes.com on Sept. 7, 2018.
- An article by Natalie Sandoval titled "Desperate Gavin Newsom Copies Elon Musk's Homework [by Presently Focusing About Government Waste in California]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Feb. 27, 2025.

# **George Clooney – resurfaces (after staying out of the limelight)**

• Looking back to July 2024, an article by David Ng titled "Weeks After Fundraiser for

Biden, George Clooney Pens New York Times Op-Ed Dumping Him" was posted at breitbart.com on July 10, 2024.

- Looking back to November 2024, an article by Simon Kent titled "Democrats Rage at George Clooney for Pushing Biden Out Following Trump's Blowout Victory: 'It's All His Fault' "was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 7, 2024.
- Looking back to December 2024, an article by David Ng titled "Report: George Clooney 'Furious With Obama' for Using Him as a 'Patsy' for Kamala's Defeat" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 1, 2024.
- An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "George Clooney Accuses Media of 'Dropping the Ball' on Reporting Biden's 'Incapacities'" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 21, 2025.

# Corporate media

• An article by Robert McGreevy titled "Longtime Anchor Lestor Holt Announces 'NBC Nightly News' Departure" was posted at dailycaller.com on Feb. 24, 2025.

#### "The View"

- A video and an article by Greta Bjornson titled "'The View' Ana Navarro Says Elon Musk Wants to Be King of America and Trump Is Just 'A Court Jester'" were posted at decider.com on Feb. 20, 2025.
- A video and an article by Samantha Nungesser titled "'The View's' Sunny Hostin Says People Who Want to Get Rid of 'Woke' Are 'Ungodly' ['You Don't Care About Oppression . . . You Don't Care About Your Fellow Neighbor, and That Is Not Christian']" were posted at decider.com on Feb. 24, 2025.
- An article by Nicole Silverio titled "'The View' Co-Hosts Shuts Down Sunny Hostin's Attempt to Make Illegal Immigration About Race" was posted at dailycaller.com on Feb. 26, 2025.
- An article by Shane Galvin titled "Joy Behar Rips Elon Musk as 'Pro-Apartheid Enemy of the State' Quickly Walks Back Comments: 'Don't Be Suing Me'" was posted at nypost.com on Feb. 27, 2025.

### MSNBC – general

- Looking back to June 2024, an article by Eugene Volokh titled "Judge Concludes NBC's Allegations of 'Mass Hysterectomies' by Doctor at ICE Facility Were False, May Have Been Knowingly [and] Recklessly False" was posted at reason.com on June 27, 2024.
- An article by John Nolte titled "NBC News Settles \$30 Million 'Mass Hysterectomy'

Defamation Suit Against MSNBC Stars [Including Chris Hayes, Rachel Maddow and Nicolle Wallace]" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 21, 2025.

- A video titled "Anand Giridharadas [Former Columnist of New York Times and Current Analyst of MSNBC]: America Is Living Through a Hostile Takeover by Billionaires and Bullies" was posted at msnbc.com on Feb. 25, 2025.
- An article by Gabriel Hays titled "Bill Maher Singles Out MSNBC, Saying He's 'Not That Guy' That Hates Everything Trump Does" was posted at foxnews.com on Feb. 25, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "MSNBC Revamps Lineup, Elevates [Jen] Psaki to Prime Spot" was posted at wsj.com on Feb. 25, 2025.
- An article by John Loftus titled "Even MSNBC Doesn't Want to Touch Karine Jean-Pierre With a Ten-Foot Pole" was posted at dailycaller.com on Feb. 28, 2025.

# MSNBC – canceling Joy Reid's show cases a stir (despite her low ratings)

- An article by Rachel Bowman titled "Joy Reid's MSNBC Show Is Canceled as Ratings Plummet" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 23, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Teary MSNBC Anchor Joy Reid Remains Defiant as She Breaks Silence After Firing: 'I'm Not Sorry' " was posted at nypost.com on Feb. 23, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "MSNBC Drama Intensifies as Network Axes Shows Hosted by 3 More Lefty Anchors [Jonathan Capehart, Ayman Mohyeldin and Katie Phang] in Wake of Joy Reid's Ouster: Sources" was posted at nypost.com on Feb. 24, 2025.
- An article by Justin Baragona titled "Former MSNBC Star Keith Olbermann Accuses Network of Racism for Dropping Joy Reid" was posted at independent.com on Feb. 24, 2025.
- An article by Ariel Zilber titled "Ex-MSNBC Host Tiffany Cross Rips Network for Canning Joy Reid, Urges Black Viewers to Shun Channel: 'Don't Even Hate-Watch'" was posted at nypost.com on Feb. 25, 2025.
- A video titled "Rachel Maddow Attacks MSNBC, Says Network Is Racist for Firing Joy Reid" was posted at youtube.com on Feb. 25, 2025.
- An article by Nick Lopez titled "It's Time to Investigate MSNBC for Possible Racism [Since Rachel Maddow Publicly Said So]" was posted at americanthinker.comon Feb. 26, 2025.

#### **CNN**

• An article by Tristan Justice titled "Jake Tapper Tries to Make Millions Exposing Biden's Cognitive Decline After He Spent Years Hiding It" was posted at thefederalist.com on Feb. 26,

2025.

### **Washington Post**

• An article by John Nolte titled "Washington Post Editor [David Shipley] Quits After Bezos Orders Opinion Page to Defend Free Markets, Personal Liberty" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 26, 2025.

• An article by Nicole Silverio titled "Washington Post Employees Struggling to Process Jeff Bezos' Editorial Shakeup" was posted at dailycaller.com on Feb. 26, 2025.

#### **Associated Press**

- An article by Staff titled "Associated Press Sues Three Top Trump Officials [Susan Wiles, Taylor Budowich and Karoline Leavitt] Over Access Restrictions" was posted at cbsnews.com on Feb. 21, 2025.
- An article by David Bauder titled "AP Sues 3 Trump Administration Officials [Susan Wiles, Taylor Budowich and Karoline Leavitt], Citing Freedom of Speech" was posted at apnews.com on Feb. 21, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Karoline Leavitt Announces White House Will Assume Direct Control of Daily Press Pool After Judge Denies AP's Bid to Restore Access" was posted at nypost.com on Feb. 25, 2025.

#### General interest

- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Shakeup [at CIA]: Largest Firing in 50 Years Underway" was posted at townhall.com on Feb. 22, 2025.
- An article by Martha McHardy titled "Violence by Women Soars in California" was posted at newsweek.com on Feb. 23, 2025.
- An article by Faye Brennan titled "France Just Banned 'Forever Chemicals' That May Cause Cancer Why Are They Allowed in the U.S.?" was posted at bestlifeonline.com on Feb. 24, 2025.
- An article by Ariel Zilber titled "Popular Lemonade [Beverage Base Lemonade] Recalled by FDA for Cancer-Linked Chemical [Yellow 5]" was posted at nypost.com on Feb. 26, 2025.
- An article by Lynn C. Allison titled "Just One Sleepless Night Damages Immune System" was posted at newsmax.com on Feb. 26, 2025.
- An article by Josh Christenson titled "FBI Withheld 'Thousands of Pages' of Jeffrey

Epstein Documents, Pam Bondi Says – and She's Demanding They Be Turned Over" was posted at nypost.com on Feb. 27, 2025.

• An article by Stacy Liberatore titled "California Rocked by 7 Earthquakes in Less Than 24 Hours" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 28, 2025.

. . . . .

An article by M. Walter titled "Dan Bongino's Life, Fortune and Sacred Honor" was posted at americanthinker.com on Feb. 24, 2025. Following is the article.

We know he was willing to sacrifice his life for presidents [when was a member of the Secret Service charged with protecting presidents].

Now we know he is willing to sacrifice his fortune.

We'll talk about his sacred honor in a bit. But first we need to pause and really appreciate what this man has done – now that he's accepted an appointment as Deputy Director of the F.B.I.

When Dan (I hope he'll forgive me the informality) came up from the NYPD to the Secret Service, it wasn't yet woke. Standards still mattered. Only the elite of the elite made it to the Secret Service to begin with and of those, only the elite of the whole next-level of elite got to protect presidents. Dan was one of those men.

He walked away to serve. He gave up a nice salary and job security (such as it is when your job is to take a bullet for your protectee). He ran for political office, and lost. Twice. No small matter this, as he had a wife and two daughters to support. It was a huge sacrifice, but service called.

Service has called him again, and once again, he is the elite of the elite. His podcast has a larger audience than most of the networks. And one can easily presume the money is pretty good, as he's just finished building a new broadcast studio for it. The paint isn't even dry.

He's walked away to serve. He's walked away to serve an institution that will test his sacred honor.

The F.B.I (which Director Kash Patel and his new Deputy Director Dan Bongino will lead) is a broken institution. This "rank and file" nonsense is just that: nonsense.

The rot is deep and wide. No doubt there are good agents. But if future performance is based on recent past performance, they will be the exception and not the rule – and that's a very, very heavy lift.

• We are familiar with the stories about pre-dawn raids on elderly January 6 participants.

• We are familiar with the stories about agents walking parking lots at school meetings to write down the license plate numbers of the attendees there to protest porn in their children's school.

- We've seen the kneeling and the frog-marching of peaceful protestors in leg-irons.
- The last five to ten years have absolutely cratered conservative America's esteem in this once elite police institution.
- While the progressive left has had their totalitarian tickle, the rest of us have been gutted.
- It has been an education.

And we will not forget. As for forgiveness, it will come with accountability.

The Hoover Building needs to be fumigated, purged and (would that we could) entirely gutted of all but the few left who remember basic civics.

We know Deputy Director Ban Bongino knows his civics. He has spoken movingly about the power to deprive someone of their liberty, so I know we are in good hands.

May Kash Patel and he remember always that our lives and fortunes are bound up in the preservation of their sacred honor.

 $\bullet$   $\bullet$   $\bullet$   $\bullet$ 

Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not your thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word by that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."